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THE ROYAL SOCIETY OF CHEMISTRY

ANALYTICAL DIVISION -  NORTH WEST REGION

Honorary Secretary’s Report (May 2009 – April 2010)


Committee 
Following the AGM held on 23rd April 2009 the committee consisted of the officers and ordinary members shown below. During the course of the year two additional members, Tom Hawkins and Geraldine Monjardez, were co-opted onto the committee.

Committee meetings were held at Manchester Metropolitan University (MMU) on 22nd June, 5th October, 23rd November 2009 and 15th February 2010. Given that all members of the present committee are in full-time employment and the relatively large size of our region (we have committee members living in Bangor and Cumbria) greater emphasis has been placed on conducting our business by e-mail rather than at committee meetings and it is anticipated that this will increase in 2010 and beyond.
	Chairman
	Ms. Megan McLean
	2008 – 2010

	Vice- Chairman
	Dr. Elsa Faria-Billinton
	2008 – 2010

	Honorary Secretary
	Dr. Stuart Forbes
	

	Honorary Treasurer
	Dr. Peter Doyle
	

	Immediate Past Chairman
	Dr. Peter Doyle (ex-officio)
	2008 – 2010

	Ordinary Member
	Mr. Glyn Connolly
	2007 – 2010

	Ordinary Member
	Dr. Vera Thoss
	2008 – 2011

	Ordinary Member
	Dr. Steven Black
	2008 – 2011

	Ordinary Member
	Mr. Alan Handley
	2008 – 2011

	Ordinary Member
	Ms. Caryn Hughes
	2009 – 2012


We are pleased that Alan Handley, an active and long-serving committee member, will become AD President in 2011. Alan also received the Award for Service to the RSC in 2009. On a much sadder note we heard of the death of John Ogleby in February 2010. John only left the committee in 2008 following decades of loyal and diligent service and during which time he held all the officer positions and, in his younger days, organised meetings and conferences. Very appropriately, John received the AD Distinguished Service Award a few years ago in recognition of the great contribution he made to the AD at both regional and national level.  
Educational Activities

The Schools Analyst Competition (SAC) has continued to be a flagship event both for the Region and the AD. During 2009 four successful regional heats were held at UCLAN (Preston), MMU (Manchester), John Moores University (Liverpool) and Bangor University. As always, these events rely on sponsorship from companies in the region and the ACTF, for which we are truly grateful. Our gratitude is also extended to staff at the host institutions for facilitating the practical arrangements required for the competitions.

Four schools from the region progressed to the SAC National Final held in Plymouth and it is very pleasing to report that Ruthin School, winners of the regional heat at Bangor, also won the National Final. This meant that Ruthin School also won the Gerry Davison Memorial Award of £500 which is awarded jointly by the N.W. Region Analytical Division and the N.W. Trust of the Industry and Technology Forum to any school from the region finishing in the top-three places in the final. Megan McLean presented this award to the students and staff from Ruthin School In November 2009 at the Society of Chemical Industry’s Liverpool and North West Regional Group Student Prize Giving Meeting.     

Owing to improved publicity and awareness, several educational grants have been awarded by the region during the past year. In addition to ad-hoc payments (e.g. recent sponsorship of a coach to transport students from Manchester to Liverpool for the “Kickstart Your Career” event), we have introduced grants to assist post-graduate students studying in the region to attend meetings or conferences which are relevant to their studies and grants to cover the travel costs of schools in the region who wish to visit a local higher education institute (e.g. university, college etc) to gain hands-on experience of modern analytical instrumentation. Several grants have been awarded during the past year including one for a school to visit a university and two post-graduate student travel grants, and several other requests for funding from NWR-AD are currently “in the pipeline”.
Meetings

In addition to the SAC events mentioned earlier, the N.W. Region organised or was associated with the following meetings during the past year:

· Long Service Members Lunch held at Burton Manor College on 7th May 2009.

· RSC Analytical Division AGM, Symposium and Awards Dinner held at MMU on 18th May 2009.

· Radiochemistry Meeting held at Sellafield on 2nd June 2009.

· Electrochem 09 held at the University of Manchester on 16-17th September 2009.

· Advances in Gas Chromatography Meeting to be held at The Heath, Runcorn on 3rd November 2009.

· Method Validation Seminar held at The Heath, Runcorn on 19th January 2010.

Special mention should be made of the highly successful biennial Chromatography Meeting organised by NWR-AD and the Chromatographic Society and held at The Heath, Runcorn. Thanks are due to Alan Handley for the major contribution he makes to organising this meeting which has now become the leading chromatography meeting in the UK, attracts many participants, and makes a major contribution to the income stream of the NWR-AD.   

The 2010 SAC regional heats have already been held at Liverpool, Bangor and Manchester and the heat at Preston will take place on 30th April. The winners from these four heats will progress to the National Final which this year is being held in Huddersfield. Looking at the year ahead the Long Service Members Lunch will be held at Burton Manor College on 17th June and plans are in hand to hold a meeting on Sample Preparation in October and to inaugurate an annual Christmas Meeting in late November.
The committee is always eager to receive suggestions from members for both social and scientific events that they would like to see held in the region.

Communications
Keeping in touch with our ~1200 members in the region remains a challenge, particularly if there is a need to advise them about events at relatively short notice. We have become increasingly reliant on our website http://www.nwad.org/ for communication and consequently the site is being redesigned to highlight recent news and facilitate navigation; the new site should be launched within the next week.

We have also tried to pass on information via the RSC using the e-mail address database which they hold on our members but this has not proved highly successful, possibly because of the dramatic changes which have taken place at RSC HQ over the past year with many staff either leaving or relocating from London to Cambridge.

Stuart Forbes

Honorary Secretary - RSC Analytical Division, N.W. Region 

29th April, 2010
nw.ad.hon.sec.report.2010.doc
_1257542751.bin

